

Newsletter

DATE 10.12.2020

Pen pal project Christmas 2020

We have been working hard in Year 4/5/6 to write Christmas cards to elderly residents over this difficult time.

Right at Home UK - Homecare

Assistance | National Provider

COVID19 OVER SCHOOL CLOSURES

Although there has been discussion about moving an inset day and finishing on the 17th December, we have decided to keep the term dates as they are having consulted with local schools and staff.

- Please find the following information and relevant arrangements regarding positive cases in the holidays:
- Where a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms MORE than 48 hours since being in school on the 18th December, the school does not be contacted. Parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace.
- For the first 6 days after the term ends, if a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms within 48 hours of being in school, the school will assist in identifying close contacts within school and advising selfisolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school.
- School staff are not asked to remain on-call or conduct any contact tracing more than 6 days after the final day of teaching. Where a schools last teaching day is on Friday 18th December, there should be no pupil contact tracing asks beyond Thursday 24th December.

After-school club

School will close to children at 2:00pm on Friday the 18th. There will be no ASC on this night as Ms. Croskell will be deep cleaning all of the toys in preparation for the new term.

Last day for Christmas cards;

14th December 2020

Class parties



These will be held on Thursday 17th
December. Children can wear their
own clothes on this day.
Santa will also be virtually visiting
the Reception, Year 1 and Year 2

children on this date.

Non-Uniform Day

Friday 11th December, please send your child in to school with a blank Christmas card to write to a member of our local community.